Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Care/Nursing Homes Safeguarding concerns, investigations and substantiated cases of abuse/neglect
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

Please provide figures for the number of:

1) Safeguarding concerns received

2) Number of investigations conducted

3) Number of substantiated case of abuse/neglect

by your local authority in connection with or from individual care/nursing homes.

Please provide these figures in the following way:

1. Name and address of each home.

2. Name of owner (e.g. Four Seasons Health Care) 
3. Breakdown of number of safeguarding concerns, investigations and substantiated cases of neglect/abuse in 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015 and for 2016 between January and May.

Answer: 
	Safeguarding   
	 12/13
	13/14
	14/15
	15/16

	Safeguarding concerns received 
	868
	373
	432
	679

	Number of investigations conducted 
	 
	368
	227
	341


	Number of substantiated case of

abuse/neglect 
	Inconclusive
	114
	142
	26
	61

	
	Partly Substantiated
	106
	67
	27
	60

	
	Substantiated
	218
	133
	57
	208

	
	Unsubstantiated
	251
	132
	86
	142

	
	Total
	689
	474
	196
	471


1. The dashboards we use to capture the cases is set up against fiscal years so we are at this time only able to provide the information requested for each fiscal year (April to March) rather than calendar years.

There is no data available for ‘number of investigations conducted’ for the period 12/13.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
2. Where the information appears to show that there are potentially a higher number of cases closed than raised in a given year, this relates to a crossover of concerns raised in one year and then closed in another.

3. There was a change in threshold after 12/13, this will explain the drastic decrease in number of safeguarding concerns. Also there was a change in the way data was recorded from 14/15 for ‘number of substantiated case of abuse/neglect. 

4. To provide information broken down by home could have a commercial impact on the care home and its commercial viability going forward.  We are therefore withholding the names and addresses of each home under s43, commercial interests.  

Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 requires Leicester City Council, when refusing to provide such information (because the information is exempt) to provide you the applicant with a notice which states that fact and specifies the relevant exemption.

Under s43(2), information is exempt if its disclosure would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the public authority holding it).  Release of the information could have an adverse impact on the commercial viability of the home, the individuals working there and ultimately, the residents.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

